
ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION MEETING 

October 4, 2012 6 PM 

7700 Southern Avenue (Public Services Building) 
 

M I N U T E S 
 

Present      Staff  

Chairman Joe Skelley Linda Kaplan  Bo Mills    

Urania Erskine  Paul Mosteller  Leslie Throneberry 

Steve Fleischmann Susan Threlkeld 

             

Absent:  Clyde Davidson, Jimmy Davis, Andy Foster, David Thorpe & Joe Nunes 
 

CALL TO ORDER: 

Chairman Skelley called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 
 

MINUTES APPROVAL:   

The minutes of the September meeting were approved.  
 

STAFF REPORTS: 
 

Bo Mills:  Recycling and household waste volume reports were passed around (see Attachments A & B, 

respectively).  The recycling volume is slightly down from the same month last year; however, year-to-date it is 

slightly up.  Household waste volume is estimated down, but we haven’t received the final totals from the 

disposal company. 

 

Amnesty Dumpster Day totals are shown in Attachment C.  Roll off increased by 55% over last fall.  Scrap metal 

increased by 56% over this spring.  Electronics decreased by 26% from last fall.  We had a total of 732 vehicles 

this year, which is down by 35% from last fall. 

 

The City applied for a Tennessee Center for Performance Excellence (TNCPE) excellence award.  We applied 

for a Level 4 designation, which is the highest level.  They formulated 51 questions from our application for 

which they wanted more information.  The 5-person evaluation team was here Tuesday, Wednesday and 

Thursday for our site visit.  We feel that we presented well.  We will not get the results until the first of the year.  

If we receive the Level 4 designation, we will apply for the Malcolm Baldrige National Quality Award.  If we do 

not receive the Level 4 award this year, we will continue to apply and work toward receiving this award. 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 

Joe Skelley:  Thank you to the commission members who volunteered to work on Amnesty Dumpster Day. 

 

Andy Foster:  Mr. Foster submitted an article via email in his absence on climate change. 

 

Urania Erskine:  Mrs. Erskine mentioned an article in USA Today about water prices increasing in the U.S. by 

18% over the last two years.  Reasons for the increase were listed as chemical prices, employee pensions, new 

standards and terrorism.  She questioned how the City is doing in this respect as compared to the rest of the 

country.  Mr. Mills informed her that after the 9-11 attacks on the U.S., he assembled a team to do a vulnerability 

assessment on both of our water treatment plants. We were able to make many of the changes that were 

recommended.  Some were in-house changes.  Some were capital projects.  Our water rates are among the lowest 

in the state of Tennessee.  Our pensions are paid through the general fund and not through the utility fund.  We 

maintain an average of ten days to two week’s worth of chemicals on site during the higher consumption months.  

During the cooler months, less water is consumed, therefore the chemical consumption is lower also. 

 

Linda Kaplan:  Mrs. Kaplan brought an article from today’s Commercial Appeal about Dr. Barry Commoner 

and Rachel Carson (see Attachment D).  They were two primary scientists who started the modern ecology age.  

Dr. Commoner’s experiments and knowledge contributed to the passage of the Nuclear Test Ban Treaty of 1963.  

Ms. Carson’s book, “Silent Spring”, about the widespread use of some chemicals, was having a negative 

feedback on the quality of our lives and the ecology of our planet. 

 

Susan Threlkeld:  Had nothing to report.  

 

Paul Mosteller:  Mr. Mosteller asked if it is permissible for a citizen of Germantown to drill a well in their own 

yard.  Mr. Mills said that it is permissible with qualifiers, but he fights against it.  He is very protective of the 

City’s well heads.  Mr. Mosteller also asked if we had emergency wells in the event of an emergency.  Mr. Mills 

said that we do not have emergency wells.  We have 10 wells in each well field.  Many have the capability to be 

run off of a generator.  Mr. Mosteller wanted to know if something happened to our treatment facilities, where 

would we be able to get water.  Mr. Mills said that we do still have one connection to the city of Memphis.  



Another way would be to have water trucked into the city.  Mrs. Erskine reminded everyone that it is each 

individual’s responsibility to store their own emergency water supply.  Mr. Mills reassured Mr. Mosteller that 

our treatment plants are very secure and well built.  Mr. Mosteller also asked about storing water in rain barrels.  

Mrs. Erskine said that Tim Bierdz will be giving a demonstration at the Preparedness Fair on Saturday, 

November 17
th
 at the Memphis Stake Center at 8150 Walnut Grove Road.  Mr. Mosteller would like for rain 

barrel information to be included in the City’s Talk of the Town.   

 

Steve Fleischmann:  Had nothing to report. 
 

OLD BUSINESS:   The Senior Expo is set for November 1, 2012.  The Commission dinner is set for November 

27, 2012.  The Environmental Commission Christmas party is set for December 6, 2012 at Susan Threlkeld’s 

home.   
 

NEW BUSINESS:  The Ribbon Cutting Ceremony at the Greenway was a successful event. 
 

ADJOURNMENT:   

The Commission adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


